COMMENTS OF THE LARKFIELD/WIKIUP WATER DISTRICT ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON DRAFT CPUC WATER ACTION PLAN

Following are the initial comments of the Larkfield/Wikiup Water District Advisory Committee (L/WWDAC). The comments in this submittal are general in nature dealing primarily with distribution of the Draft WAP and with the length of time allowed for public comment. The Committee expects to submit more detailed comments on the substance of the WAP before November 23.

The Water Action Plan is an important document that will guide the California Public Utilities Commission in regulating the investor-owned water utilities for years to come.

The WAP is also a complex document covering proposed rule changes on numerous subjects. Many hours are required to research and investigate the effects that the rule changes will have on ratepayers and to formulate a reasoned and intelligent response.

The Draft WAP apparently is being given limited circulation, limited to those who have done business with the CPUC and to those who visit the CPUC web site.

Ratepayers, who will be required to pay the cost of the various funds and subsidies suggested in the WAP, have, for the most part, been omitted from the distribution list.

The limited circulation of the draft WAP and the short (13 day) period allowed for public comment implies that public comment is not welcome.

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA), in its comments (dated October 21, 2005) on the October 7, 2005 Internal Working draft WAP, encouraged the Commission to open rulemakings/investigations to consider industry wide implications of the proposed policy changes. Such an approach assures that there is due process and an opportunity for all parties to be heard. ORA suggests four possible rulemakings based on the recommended actions the Commission suggests for consideration in the draft WAP.

The Larkfield/Wikiup Water District Advisory Committee (L/WWDAC) supports ORA’s position and suggests two additional rulemakings/investigations:

1. The Public Water System Investment and Consolidation Act of 1997

2. Consolidation of water districts for ratemaking purposes.

The WAP is far too important to ratepayers, the utilities and to the Commission to rush adoption of a document that has not been subjected to close examination by all parties affected.

The L/WWDAC urges the Commission to give the WAP wider distribution and provide a more reasonable time for public comments.

As a preferred alternative, the L/WWDAC urges the Commission to adopt ORA’s suggestion of at least four (and possibly more) rulemakings. Each to be considered separately and each to be the subject of full and open examination and discussion by all parties.
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